Minutes of the Galway Public Library Board of Trustees Meeting

Serving the Galway Central School District

Wednesday, April 3, 2013

Members Present:  Sue Stewart, Arlene Rhodes, Jim Hodsoll, Ed Pike, Fred Baily, Phyllis Keeler, Mary Lynn Kopper, Margie Prasek.  Absent:  Kevin Hertzel.  Also present: Library Director Regina Doi and guest Marsha Boelio.

The meeting was called to order by President Sue Stewart at 4:30 p.m.

Ron Barrows and Elizabeth Krisanda of the Barrows Group  (fundraising and development consultants) made a presentation of what they could do to help the library in its future fundraising efforts.  They gave a cost estimate ($12,000 - $25,000) for a feasibility study and an approximately 15% fee for expenses.  After they left, there was a discussion about what we are going to do about fundraising and that we need a plan.  

Phyllis made a motion to approve Regina's legal ad for the June election as written.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Margie made a motion to approve the resolution concerning the budget, election proposition, and budget hearing. The motion was seconded and unanimously accepted (yea:8, nay:0).  The resolution is on file.  

Arlene made a motion to direct Regina to file the Annual Report effective March 29, 2013.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Jim made a motion to not allow the uncertainty of the use of the Dockstader property to hold us up from moving forward with the purchase of the Michalski property.  The motion was seconded and carried.  

Fred made a motion that we go back to the surveyor and request a survey with 1 ft. intervals.  Jim suggested we do this after the Village ordinance allowing the land use for a library is amended.  The motion did not receive a second.  Arlene made a motion to go to the Village Board to ask them to change the zoning ordinance to list a library as a permitted use and to provide the library with a written copy reflecting the change. The library had previously received verbal assurance the ordinance would be changed. The motion was seconded and carried.  

A discussion followed on the status of the need for a referendum to buy the Michalski property.  Still not clear. We are awaiting communications from legal counsels, Sutton and Gailey.

Mary Lynn made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. 

The next meeting will be Wednesday, April 17, 2013 at 7 p.m.

Margie Prasek

Secretary, Galway Library BOT

